Second response of adidas Group to the Business & Human Rights Resource Centre regarding the National Labor Committee’s report on labour conditions at Chi Fung factory in El Salvador  

On 15 February 2010 adidas Group provided the Business & Human Rights Resource Centre a response to the National Labor Committee’s (NLC) February 2008 report, “NFL and Reebok Fumble. Women Paid 10 Cents to Sew $80 NFL Peyton Manning Jerseys. Forced overtime, cheated of wages, constant harassment, trapped in abject poverty in a Salvadoran sweatshop”.  On 8 March, NLC issued a rejoinder to the companies.  The original report, the responses of adidas Group, Chi Fung Factory and the National Football League (NFL), and the NLC rejoinder are available here. 
The following is adidas Group’s response to the NLC rejoinder:
16 March 2010
We have reviewed the second report by the National Labor Committee about working conditions at the Chi Fung factory in El Salvador and would like to state again that we take the allegations very seriously. On February 23, 2010, the adidas Group commissioned local legal and accounting professionals to begin an investigation at ChiFung.  As of March 16, this investigation is still ongoing. adidas Group Social and Environmental Affairs staff members have been working closely with the investigation team and we expect to have the findings shortly.  If our internal investigation finds non-compliances, we will immediately work with the factory to remediate the problems, facilitate the engagement with relevant stakeholders and commission independent third parties to verify that the remediation has been effective.  

We share the concerns of the workers about their job security and confidentiality of the information collected during this investigation so we will complete our work before making additional statements.  We remain committed to transparency and will report our findings once the investigation is completed.

